

Hildersham Parish Council
Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

A Meeting of Hildersham Parish Council

To be held on Tuesday 10th January 2023, **starting at 7.30pm at the Hildersham Village Hall.**

Dispensation for Billie

84. Open Forum - Parishioners can raise any matters of concern.

85. Apologies

86. Councillors to declare any interests in the items to be discussed during the meeting?
Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and the basis is set out under section 33(2)?

87. Approval of the minutes from the last meeting on 8th November 2022.

88. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor

89. Report from County Councillor and District Councillor Henry Batchelor-

90. Feedback on actions from the last meetings

- a) Update on reducing the size of the tree by the pump.
- b) Councillors to authorise retrospectively the agreed purchase of the outdoor Christmas tree lights- £44.96.
- c) Application made for LHI funds for safety improvements to the Back Road junction.
- d) A 4 page questionnaire printed and delivered to all village households about the possibly creating a Nature Recovery Plan for Hildersham.

91. Adoption of Risk Register

Can councillors agree to adopt the risk register circulated email ?

93. Update on improving safety at the Back Road/High Street/Balsham Rd crossroads

- a) LHI bid has been submitted?

94. Cutting the verges

- a) b) Update on getting a new contractor to quote.
- b) Suggestion from Jean Kelly that the verges near Forge Green, the bridge, village hall, Town Green and Blench Lane be reduce to being cut twice a year from eight times a year.

95. Village maintenance

- a) Select the a stand for the new footpath map from the following quotes which include VAT :

- 1.Greenbarnes £1555.92
- 2.Noticeboard company £1186.80

3. Madebylandmark £1212.00

- b) Update on when work on painting of bridge will start.
- c) Update on new parking spaces in Meadowlands

96. Neighbourhood Plan.

a) Contact SCDC as soon as possible re the mistaken PVAA, as the latest Local Plan does not have Forge Green designated as a PVAA, but instead incorrectly mentions Corner Cottage or Denewood House (both private dwellings).

97. Update on the improvements to the A1307 junction

- a) Correspondence about receiving payment form the Greater Cambridgeshire Partnership for the use of the compound at the South Holding.
- b) Any updates.

98. Correspondences

- a) The Pension Regulator – council/Clerk needs to make a re-declaration of compliance by July 2023.
- b) Email about, near the footbridge on the way to Hilda's Wood .
- c) Parish Nurse Scheme update from Keith Day.
- d) Email from Amanda Palmer about using a small part of the allotment barn to store some art equipment for the Children’s Church Council whilst the church build a new shed.
- e) Request to hold a wedding on the recreation ground and considering Liability insurance, a charge for use of the land, Andrew and the sheep and the duration for the Marquee on the field, a few days or a week?
- f) Part of email correspondence concerning the possible replacement of a gravestone with indistinct wording from Patricia Brown concerning her grandparents’ gravestone. Not clear yet what is likely to be requested.

99. Finance

- a) Can the Council authorise the payments and approve the financial statement dated 10.01.2023?
- b) Update on opening a new bank account for the Trust.

100. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items

101. Items for the next meeting’s agenda on 14th March 2023.

ITEMS FOR THE TRUST MEETING following the PC meeting

- a). Request for extension to time the A1307 construction team use the South Holding as a compound. Gerald Franklin to be contacted.
- b) Approval of the constitutions
- c) Opening new bank account-contacted Barclays and Lloyds